
On January 6, 2025 Ms. Lancaster emailed me to participate in a random urinalysis knowing 
that I was at inpatient treatment at Avery Road 
 
On January 25, 2025 Ms. Lancaster told me not to give my son 5 oranges but to only give him 
two. She added that she would note and report it to the court that I had an outburst with her. 
About a week later, Ms. Lancaster apologized and said the reason she did not want me to give 
my son 5 oranges is because she did not think he would eat them and that she thought that it 
was community food I was giving away. I explained to her that the oranges were mine and also 
accepted her apology.  
 
On February 4, 2025 Ms. Lancaster told me not to kiss my son 
 
On February 10, 2025 Ms. Lancaster attempted to talk about the court case during my visit by 
bringing up my treatment plan and how it affects when my son is returned to me 
 
On February 24, 2025 Ms. Lancaster told me that she would potentially move my visits back to 
Piccard drive because she wanted me to be “uncomfortable” 
 
On February 24, 2025 During our service agreement meeting Ms. Lancaster told me that she 
would start unsupervised visitation for Arturo and I based on feedback from her supervisors and 
legal team and noted in the conversation the past events that occurred between myself and the 
Department and said that her decision would be based on that.  
 
On February 25, 2025 Ms. Lancaster said that I zone out/ disengage with Arturo during my visits 
although I am actively engaged, loving, and affectionate to Arturo during all of the visits and he 
is always excited to see me and cries when it’s time to clean up and leave.  
 
On March 4, 2025 Ms. Lancaster told me to schedule a dentist appointment for Arturo during my 
visitation time so that I am able to attend via email, Next On March 6, 2025 She told my mother 
that she never said that I can go to a dentist appointment with Arturo, March 7, 2025 She 
emailed me and told me that my mother must be present during the dentist appointment.  
 
On March 12, 2025 MS. Lancaster stopped my visitations out in the community due to an email 
that was sent concerning her administration of services. 
 
On March 13, 2025 Ms. Lancaster told me that a 2-8 year old book about inappropriate touching 
wasnt appropriate to read to my son. 
 
On March 13, 2025 MS. Lancaster told me not to kiss my son, again.  


